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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It was great to see so many Reception parents working together with the children to do gardening this 
week. Please see below for some photographs. We are excited to have herbs, strawberries and 
potatoes growing and we look forward to continue developing this further. If you are interested in 
helping with gardening and growing fruits and vegetable please let us know. You may ask what will 
happen to St Mary’s own produce. Well, the kitchen are extremely excited about being able to use it in 
school lunches!  
 
I am pleased to announce that we now have a new chef in the school kitchen. Charity Richards, has 
worked in the kitchen for many years and is excited to have the opportunity to lead our school kitchen. 
She has already supported us in making some changes to the food and the response from the children 
has been extremely positive.  
 

 
 

 
School funding is always big on the Governing Boards agenda and one thing that would help us to get 
more funding is if we have the correct information from our parents and carers. If you think you would 
qualify for FSM (even if you do not want your child to have a school dinner) please follow the link below 
and register. Every child registered gives us an extra £1320.00 per annum. 

 

https://www.learningtrust.co.uk/section/pupil -benefits 

Lastly, it’s that time of year when Year 2 and Year 6 are preparing to take their statutory assessments 
tests (SAT’s). Year 6 will take theirs during the week of the 14th May and Year 2 will take them 
alongside their normal timetable next week and during the week beginning 21st May. We space them 
out in Year 2 so that children are more relaxed and find the experience as positive as possible. We 
wish them all the best of luck and congratulate them on the hard work they have been putting in, in 
preparation. 

The sun is shining; I hope you have something nice planned for the bank holiday weekend! We will see 
you back at school next Tuesday.  

Kind regards 

Mrs Jane O’Brien 

 
 

https://www.learningtrust.co.uk/section/pupil-benefits


 

 

Dates for your diary  
Summer 2018 

Week Date Event / activity  Who 

 
4 

 
Friday 11th May 18 

 
Reception farm trip 

 

 
Reception 

 

 
4 

 
Friday 11th May 18 

 

 
 Science Museum 

Year 4 

 
5 

 
Monday 14th May 18 

 
Y{н {!¢Ωǎ ǿŜŜƪ 

 

Year 6 

 
5 

 
Thursday 17th May 18 

 
Nursery farm trip 

 

 
Nursery 

 
6 

 
Thursday 24th May 18 

 
2.50 pm Reception class assembly 

 

Reception  

 
1 

 
Wednesday 6th June 18 

 
Zoo Trip 

 
Year 5 

 
1 

 
Thursday 7th June 18 

 
Zoo Trip 

 
Year 4 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Do you have a child that will be 3 years old befo re the  

1st  September 2018?  

 

Do you know someone that has a child that will be 3 years old before the  

1st  September 2018?  

 
If the answer is yes, please ensure you get an application form from the admin office and complete it as 
soon as possible. The schools Nursery admission criteria can be found on the school website or if you 

have any questions, please see the office staff.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 

Spanish star of the week  
 

 
 
 

Sports person of the week  
 

               
 
 
 

Musician of the week  

 
 
 
 
 

Attendance and punctuality  
 
 

What is your child’s attendance like? 
 

Now that the season of illness (colds and bugs) has almost passed it is important that I highlight the 
guidelines on attendance. The aim is that every child’s attendance is 95% or above. Even if you have 
informed us about your child being ill, this is still counted as time not in school and will impact on your 
child’s attendance figure. Please can you keep this in mind during the summer term.  
 
Attendance below 95% at the end of the academic year equates to your child missing 10 full days at 
school! 
 

Is your child regularly late (comes to school after the gate is closed)? 
 

It is disappointing to see so many children coming late to school at the moment. Every morning all 
children start the day with reading, a fundamental skill for life.  

 
If your child is 5 minutes late, just once per week across the school year, they will have missed 3 hours 

and 25 minutes of time when they should have been learning to read! 

 
YEAR 1 

 
JONATHAN 

 
YR 2 

 
NEVEAH 

 
YR 6 

 
ORLA 



 
Learning to be punctual is another skill for life and it is good to teach our children that it is important. It 

would not be acceptable at a place of work or when having an appointment or meeting. It is also 
uncomfortable and embarrassing for children as they enter a classroom late. 

 
Let’s see some more zero’s on the punctuality chart below as we move into the summer term, and 

definitely no double figures! 
 

 

Does your child’s class have the best attendance or punctuality? 

How can you help your child’s class win these awards? 

LATENESS & NON ATTENDANCE = LOST LEARNING 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                           
 
 
                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 

Letõs celebrate! 
Congratulations to all the children that have received the star of the week award at our 

celebration assembly this week. 
Children receive these by ‘living out’ one or more of our school values. 

Hope Courage Love Respect Truth 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nursery:  ELIAS 

Reception GABRIELLA 

Year 1 SONNY 

Year 2 TIANA 

Year 3 CAN 

Year 4 SAHIL 

Year 5 SELIN 

Year 6 MAHLEIK 

ATTENDANCE AWARD
Class %in 

school

Rank

R 94.54 5TH

1 98.41 2ND

2 96.03 4TH

3 91.12 7TH

4 94.44 6TH

5 97.78 3RD

6 99.07 1ST

YR - 6  

PUNCTUALITY AWARD
Class Numb

ers 

late

Rank

R 7 4TH

1 14 7TH

2 7 4TH

3 4 2ND

4 4 2ND

5 8 6TH

6 1 1ST

YR - 6      



 

 
 

A prayer for the week  
 

 
Dear Lord 
 
Thank you for the plants that grow 
Thank you for the hands that tend to the plants 
Thank you for the fruits the plants produce 
Thank you for the hands that prepare our food 
Thank you for the food that we eat 
 
Amen 

 
 
 

 
Lunch money and breakfast club fees must be paid in advance of your child having a 

lunch/attending breakfast club. 
 

Please check your online account and clear any arrears and pay in advance for the coming 
week. 

 
We will not be able to provide breakfast care or meals if the arrears are not paid. Please see the 

school website for the school policy.  
 

Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated. 
 

Thank you  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 4 have been reading Oliver and Seawigs this term. 
 

This week we have created some amazing seawigs and decorated them with all kinds of weird and 
wonderful sea creatures and recycled materials. 

 
Do you like them? Can you guess who is wearing the seawig? 

 
 

LUNCH MONEY/BREAKFAST CLUB FEES  

Year 4  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwik7dSo5evaAhXCbxQKHfDNAvMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.marusbridgeprimaryschool.co.uk/lunch-money-price-increase/&psig=AOvVaw2iAC7pZ2mdF__c2oBnIGCX&ust=1525514161021073


 
 

                   

 
         

 

 
 

Thank you to all of the parents that helped with the gardening this week. There is still lot’s to do, so if 
you can spare any time to help please let us know. 

                 
 
 

 

St Maryõs Gardening 



 

 
 

PTFA News 
 

Cake sale 

Date House team  
Friday 18th May Blue 
Friday 15th June Yellow 

Friday 13th July Green  
 

 

 

 
Did you know that part of our school funding (Pupil Premium 

Grant) is based on the numbers of children that are eligible AND 
REGISTERED for Free School Meals (FSM)? 

 
With budgets in school shrinking it is crucial that we get all the funding that we are entitled to, but we 

need your help! 
 

If you are claiming benefits, you are probably entitled to register for FSM. You may not want your child 
to have FSM or they may already have it as part of the Governments initiative to give all children in 

Years 1, 2 and Reception a free school dinner. 
 

Never the less we need you, to register so we can get the funding to put towards the education of the 
children at St Mary’s. 

 
If you think you would qualify for FSM (even if you do not want your child to have a school dinner) 

please follow the link below. 
 

https://www.learningtrust.co.uk/section/pupil -benefits 

 
Please share this information with other parents in school. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

School Funding 

https://www.learningtrust.co.uk/section/pupil-benefits
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjdyo-H2oLaAhURsBQKHQW7DOoQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http://www.traffordeducation.co.uk/FSMadmin&psig=AOvVaw3AU-jLmWJ5B7yTTSYhF3J3&ust=1521903379279456


 
 
 
 

Community News 
 
 
 
 

If you are concerned about knife, gun and other types of violence on the streets of Hackney you may 
be interested in the following. 

 
The Peace March will take place on the afternoon of Bank Holiday Monday 7th May. It is organised by 
several Hackney faith groups and has no political association. Everyone will meet at London Fields at 
2pm and march together to St John at Hackney churchyard garden arriving at approx 3.45pm, where a 
peace vigil will be held. Everyone is welcome to the march and/or the vigil, including children. There's 
also a playground at St John at Hackney church. 
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